CITY OF TIOGA
City Commission Special Meeting Minutes

January 15, 2015
A Special meeting of the City Commission of the City of Tioga was called to order at 6:00 p.m. on Thursday,                  January 15, 2015, at the Tioga City Hall, by President of the City Commission Drake McClelland.

PRESENT:  
President of the City Commission Drake McClelland; City Commission Member(s), John Grubb, Todd Thompson, Ronda Davidson and Heather Weflen;   City Auditor Tarie Bunner.  
ABSENT:
None.
Guest:
Darrel Carlyle, AE2S Nexus
Drake McClelland called special meeting to order.  He asked each City Commissioner to make note of the employees in their portfolio that were not present so they could at a later date, go over the employee handbook with each of them and discuss any concerns they may have.  Drake then opened the floor for questions or comments from employees regarding the Employee Handbook.  

Jeff Moberg, Water Superintendent read section 6.01.6 regarding personal appearance of employees specifically the sentence “This policy excludes all police officers and public works employees as they are provided uniforms”.  Jeff asked if the City was going to be providing uniforms for the public works departments.  After some discussion, President Drake McClelland suggested the commission put a committee together composed of the two public works Commissioners and the Superintendents for both Streets and Water to look into purchasing uniforms for all public works employees.  Motion made by Ronda Davidson to establish said committee, seconded by John Grubb.  Roll Call:   Aye: 5 Nays: 0 Motion Carried.

Jeff Moberg Water Superintendent had an issue with section 4.06 Payment for Travel Time, non-exempt employees not getting paid for travel that is not during their regular work schedule.  Darrel Carlyle suggested striking the sentence “If the non-exempt employee is traveling during their non-regular work schedule, the actual travel time will not be paid unless the employee was actually performing work while traveling”.  

Kyle Ralston, Kirk Odegaard, Daniel Milton and others in agreement had an issue with section 6.03.2 b Use of City of Tioga property for personal use is prohibited.  It was argued that this was a “perk” given to them when they were hired to equal out the difference in their pay rate for this area.  Ronda Davidson was also in agreement with the employees.  Drake McClelland advised that this was a liability issue as well as a potential hazard as the number of city staff grows.  After a lengthy discussion Drake McClelland suggested they table the issue for now and appoint a committee comprised of John Grubb and Heather Weflen, to attempt to find a middle ground between the City Commission and the employees, possibly by increasing insurance coverage, possibly by signing a waiver.


Jeff Moberg section 1.05 Anniversary Date/performance review date.  Jeff advised when he started his anniversary date was his date of hire then it changed to January 1st and he lost vacation days.  He wanted to know if moving the date back to employee’s anniversary date was going to cost him more vacation days.  Drake McClelland advised that the Commissioners had already discussed doing reviews on August 31st in preparation of the City’s budget  and that it would be changed in the handbook as well to reflect August 31 of each year.   
Tioga City Commission 

Special Meeting Minutes 

January 15, 2015 

Page 2


Larry Maize, Chief of Police advised he previously earned 28 days of vacation per year and now under the new handbook guidelines he will only receive 20.  He further advised this will be the same for many current employees. McClelland suggested the City Commission table this matter and discuss it further to look into possible remedies.  


Jeff Moberg section 2.0.2 regarding overtime for non-exempt employees, prior authorization being required, he advised that he often gets call outs in the middle of the night and cannot notify someone to get prior authorization.  Drake McClelland advised it would be up to the immediate supervisors to approve or disapprove overtime even if it is after the fact.  Heather Weflen suggested the words “prior” and “advance” be taken out of this part to prevent any further confusion.  


Kirk Odegaard had a question regarding max vacation time.  He advised he had been getting paid for excess vacation time in the past and now he wanted to know if he had to use his vacation time before March 31 to prevent losing it.  Darrel Carlyle advised he will only stop accruing vacation time as of March 31 until he has used the time over his max.  Ronda Davidson made note that there must be a case by case exception to this; she did not think it right that something the employee has already earned be taken away from them.  Heather Davidson advised it was good to use vacation time to prevent getting burnt out and becoming fatigued.  

Amanda Mosser had requested clarification on cash advances for travel, sick time pool, and time sheets.  Her questions were fielded and answered by Darrel Carlyle who advised receipts are necessary any time a cash advance is given, sick time pool is a voluntary program, and time sheets are due on the mornings of the sixteenth and the first day of each month.  Payroll will be processed and paid on or before the twentieth and the fifth of each month.
Kirk Odegaard asked if all employees who have not been here a full year have to wait to take their vacation, Darrel advised this was for new hires only.  Ronda Davidson disagreed with this policy advising a year was a very long time to ask anyone to go without taking a vacation and Drake advised that supervisors can give paid days off as a benefit their employees.
Drake McClelland asked if there were any further questions, none were given.  Darrel Carlyle requested the board adopt the Employee handbook now as is with the exception of those areas under further review.  Motion was made by Ronda Davidson, seconded by Heather Weflen to adopt Employee handbook as is except those areas under further review; Roll Call:  Ayes: 5 Nays: 0  Motion carried

All employees were thanked for their service and excused.

Drake McClelland read a statement regarding the reckless endangerment of Sgt. Johnson and Officer Nelson.  He then advised that this City Commission has no other comments on the subject and would answer no questions.  

All City Commissioners were given their information packets provided by AE2S regarding setting up a Special Assessments Structure and Commission.

 Drake McClelland adjourned the Tioga City Commission special meeting at 7:50 p.m.
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The next regular meeting of the Tioga City Commission is scheduled for Thursday, January 22, 2015, at 7:00 p.m., to be held at the Tioga City Hall.








______________________________________








Drake McClelland, President of the City Commission
ATTEST:

_______________________________________
Tarie Bunner, City Auditor
